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Now that the dust has settled from the 
NSW elections adfa will once again try to remove the unfair 
STRIKWEDA principle from the legal system. It is unfair to wid-
ows, mainly those who in some cases can not get the full compensa-
tion from the court. We at adfa are determined to get rid off this 
mean spirited piece of law so widows can get all that they are enti-
tled too. This will be the 4th Attorney General that we will have deal 
with regarding STRIKWEDA. 

We are also going to look at the way Centrelink takes some of the 
increase that people receive for their pension but they do not get 
the pensioners card with all the benefits that comes with it. 

We travelled down to Canberra to speak at the PGARD meeting 
about the Rotterdam Convention being held in Geneva in May in 
which I will be attending to support the Australian resolution to 
move that white asbestos be placed on the banned substance list.  

 The Vice President and I will also be attending the ADOA confer-
ence in Washington DC in April where I will speak about adfa and 
the Unions and community support in having asbestos banned in 
Australia along with the HARDIES campaign.      

Barry Robson 

President, Asbestos Diseases Foundation of    

Australia Inc. 
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Made in China (with asbestos)  
The Australian           February 23, 2015 12:00AM 

John Ferguson         Victoria Editor Melbourne 

 
CONSUMERS  are being exposed to a booming trade in Chin­ese products laced with asbestos, 

as border-security officials admit to a limited capacity to stop contam­inated goods entering Aus­

tralia, potentially contribut­ing to a fresh wave of disease.  
The Abbott government has conceded it is unable to guarantee Chinese imports are free of asbestos, 

amid mounting evidence of its use in the car, mining and building industries, with unscrupulous import

­ers and exporters failing to guarantee the safety of goods. 

As the government deals with the fallout from the contaminated Chinese berries scandal, Australian 

Customs and Border Protection Service officials told The Australian that, despite the best ­efforts of the 

organisation, it was unable to guarantee the safety of imported Chinese goods. 

It said that while existing legislation made illegal the introduction of asbestos products to Australia 

without official permission, its efforts were “proportionate to the level of risk’’. “ACBPS is not able to 

guarantee that all imported goods will be free of asbestos. Importers are responsible for ensuring the 

goods they import are free from asbestos and must declare this on import documentation,’’ the depart­

ment said. 

In strong parallels with the drugs trade, Customs officials are hampered by a lack of resources, large 

and porous borders and the sheer weight of numbers of Chin­ese-sourced goods that have been pouring 

into Australia. 

Unions are alarmed at the ­potential harm to consumers and workers, with examples of asbestos recent­

ly found in cheap plasterboard from China — a recipe for disaster for plasterers — gaskets, trains, min­

ing equipment and other vehicles. 

While virtually all the Western world has shunned asbestos in recent years, China and Russia have 

failed to act meaningfully against the product, which is linked with long and painful respiratory diseas­

es believed to have killed hundreds of thousands of people. 

Chinese officials have sought to clamp down on asbestos use in recent years, but it remains the world’s 

second-biggest producer and the problem stems in many cases from factories ignoring the local regula­

tions. Asbestos Industry Association Queensland president Michael Shepherd told The Australian it 

was difficult to stop the transgressors. “The issue we have is how do you stop it?’’ he said. 

Asked how widespread the issue could be, he said: “We don’t know how big the problem is.’’ 

The extent of the problem facing local consumers first became known in 2012, when Ateco Automo­

tive recalled almost 25,000 Great Wall and Chery Chin­ese cars after asbestos was found in the engine 

and exhaust gaskets. Ateco Automotive said the asbestos was bound into gaskets in the engine and ex­

haust system, but argued that it did not present any risk to consumers during the use of the vehicle. Al­

most 30 different gaskets contained asbestos. 

The biggest risk was to any mechanic or auto electrician who worked on the vehicles. 

Customs said it was proactive in trying to curb asbestos: “We may take prosecution action against im­

porters found to have imported goods containing asbestos, with penalties of up to $170,000 for indiv­

iduals, $850,000 for companies, or three times the value of the goods — whichever is greater.’’ 

 

“ACBPS does not rely on prosecutions alone to ensure better compliance outcomes. (It) works with a 

range of federal, state and territory agencies to address concerns about the importation of goods con­

taining asbestos, and our … approach includes educa­tion, campaigns, outreach activ­ities and refining 

our targeting activity to account for high-risk countries of origin and suppliers.” 

 

Australian Customs and Border Protection Service—ACBPS 

http://www.theaustralian.com.au
http://www.theaustralian.com.au/author/John+Ferguson
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Thank you Carrie and Family and North Ryde Golf Club for 

your continued support to adfa in the memory of your Dad.  
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Barry Robson honoured with the 2015 Blacktown City   

Senior Citizen of the Year.  
Sunday, 22nd March 2015  

 Congratulations to Barry Robson on becoming 2015 Blacktown City Senior Citizen of the Year. 

 

Barry has given a life time commitment to serving the community. 

During his working life he helped workers through his involvement with the Maritime 

Union of Australia and he also served as a Councillor on Blacktown City Council. 

On retiring he just became more busier through volunteering his time. Barry is the 

President of the Asbestos Diseases Foundation of Australia and is also actively cam-

paigning to retain vital cardiac services at Mt Druitt Hospital. 

Barry has been supported by his wonderful wife, Kate, who is also an active volunteer 

in the community.  Mayor Stephen Bali, CPA, F Fin, AMIIA— Blacktown City Council 

 

 

International Day of Mourning Service—you are invited  

The Service will take place on 

Tuesday 28 April, 2015 

11:45am for 12 noon at 

Reflection Park, Little Pier Street, 

Darling Harbour . 

Remembering those who lost 

their life through a workplace 

incident or occupational disease. 

Barry has spent many years selflessly helping 

others.  He has frequently put other people be­

fore himself and over the years has had an im­

pact on many lives. As a Union delegate and 

Official of first the WWF and more recently the 

MUA, he has assisted  many of his fellow Union 

members in industrial as well as personal prob­

lems. Barry gave many years coaching junior 

baseball teams at St Marys Baseball Club and 

also representative teams with Cumberland Jun­

iors. He has been a stalwart of the community 

with his work with adfa and as a founding mem­

ber of the Blacktown Mt Druitt Cardiac Support 

Group. His award as Senior Citizen of the year 

for Blacktown Council is richly deserved. Next 

January I will have been married to Barry for 50 

years and I am very proud to be his wife. Kate 

http://www.adfa.org.au/
http://www.adfa.org.au/


 

 5 

 

Going global: Blacktown Senior Citizen of the Year Barry Robson is taking his asbestos campaign 

internationally over the next two months.  

 

There’s no slowing down for Barry Robson, Blacktown City’s new Senior Citizen of the Year. 

The Asbestos Diseases Foundation of Australia President and Blackett resident will soon attend con-

ventions in Washington, Geneva and Amsterdam to push for a worldwide ban on asbestos.  

Mr Robson had no idea about the senior citizen nomination until he was named as the winner. 

“We were on our way back from Canberra when I got a call from the council asking me to attend a 

Seniors Week function in five days time, “ he said. 

“I never thought I’d get this award. To me, it’s a great honour. I have no idea who nominated me but 

would like to thank them very much for thinking of me.” 

Barry heads to Washington in a fortnight to represent the 10 Australian support groups to speak at 

the 11th International Asbestos Awareness Conference. 

“Asbestos was banned in Australia in 2003, but still isn’t banned in the US, “ Mr Robson said. 

He returns home briefly before heading to Geneva in May for the Rotterdam Convention, where the 

aim is to promote the shared responsibility and co-operative efforts of parties in restricting interna-

tional trade of hazardous chemicals such as asbestos.  

From there, Barry will go to the European Asbestos Forum in Amsterdam. 

“It will be the first European convention to be held on asbestos. The aim is to spread the word about 

the dangers of asbestos” 

“Unfortunately, asbestos is Russia’s biggest export to countries such as Pakistan, India, Laos and Vi-

etnam. There will be an epidemic of victims over the next 30 years in those countries if we don’t do 

anything to stop it.”  

“Asbestos should be banned all around the world.” 

Mr. Robson has been involved with the Asbestos Diseases Foundation of Australia since 1995. He has 

also served as a ward Five Councillor between 1991 and 1995 and founded the Blacktown-Mount 

Druitt cardiac support group in 2002 following a heart attack. 

“ I live to fight, “ Mr Robson said.. 

Top senior campaigns against asbestos  

By Kylie Stevens—Star (St Marys—Mt Druitt) March 30, 2015 
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News article supplied by Jim Wilson—Editor | Lloyd’s List Australia 
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Maree Stokes, Vice President ADFA 

Co-ordinator Central Coast Asbestos Diseases  

Support Group 

 

First of all congratulations to Barry our President who was given 

the honour of Senior Citizen of the Year at Blacktown Council 

presented by the Mayor, so adfa has a top Senior as our Presi-

dent. 

Over the past month I have been mainly working with Christine 

and Corinne on our participation in the 2015 National Men’s 

Health gathering to be held in October at Crowne Plaza Hotel 

Terrigal. 

As the Sponsorships are quite expensive we have decided to re-

consider and I will contact the Promoters in June and ask for a 

discount due to us being a Not For Profit Organisation but if this 

is not accepted, Corinne and I spoke about just having an exhibi-

tion booth which may suit us the best. 

Barry and I will be in Washington in April for the ADAO Confer-

ence which will include International speakers. 

I will be continuing on for a two week vacation after the Confer-

ence to USA and Canada with Yvonne Whitelaw.    

I have also learned that one of the men I have been phoning on a 

regular basis, Ian Toomey has passed away from Mesothelioma.  

I believe that Gerard from Turner Freeman had just finalised his 

case. 

David Mehan will be organising the Workers Memorial Plaques 

for the Memorial Day on the 28 April in my absence. 

Next meetings will be Wednesday 27 May and 24 June 2015. 

Cheers for now, Maree Stokes 

Don’t forget, be involved with  www.dustedcommunity.com 

   

Central Coast Asbestos Diseases Support Group 

Support, information & advocacy for people living with asbestos diseases. 

Support Group Meetings 

4th Wednesday of every 

month 

1pm—3pm 

Ourimbah Bowling Club 

6– 22 Pacific Highway, 

Ourimbah NSW  

Contact:  

Maree Stokes 

0419 418 190 
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Please find attached an ad from the local council from 

last weekends newspaper, hopefully it is a good sign 

we are catching up with the city. 

 

The local news on TV (Prime 7 Riverina)  has also 

been doing stories about the increase in inspections 

for asbestos in houses in the Riverina since January. 

 

 I love getting the newsletter the articles are a remind-

er of what to look out for - we are slowly doing up our 

new (old) house, ex - defence and made in the 80's 

and the last newsletter had an article in it that was 

perfect!  

Thankyou   Cheers   Barbara Scott 

NEWS FROM WAGGA WAGGA  

HOW TO TAKE A SAMPLE FOR TESTING 

Remember to always wear a P2 mask, 

add gloves & glasses & make sure you 

have all the equipment ready before 

you start.. 

Write the name of each 

room the sample was tak-

en from and if more than 

one sample, make sure 

that you identify the area/

room it was taken from, so 

that once the lab does it 

identification you will be 

able to know which area/

room the sample was tak-

en and act accordingly.  

Thank you Barbara for the update.. 

www.nata.com.au              

go to tab  -                        

Facilities and Labs—                              

Test Type Search      

Keyword: asbestos     

Fields: Chemical Testing 

State: NSW          

SEARCH... 



 

 

Eric Davies was employed by R Fowler Limited in a business called Fowler Potteries from 1947 
until August 1979 when the business was sold to a James Hardie Company called James Hardie 
Plumbing and Pipelines Pty Limited.  Mr Davies continued to work for the Hardie company until 
he retired in about 1990.   

While employed by both companies, Mr Davies was exposed to and inhaled silica dust and after 
he retired, he developed silicosis.   

R Fowler Limited was deregistered not long after the pottery business was sold to Hardie.  Con-
sequently it had no assets or means of paying any compensation that Mr Davies was entitled to.  
Mr Davies was entitled to sue R Fowler Limited's workers compensation insurer if it could be 
found and the convention was that the insurer liable to compensate Mr Davies was the insurer 
that insured R Fowler Limited as at August 1979 when Mr Davies last worked for the company.   

Extensive enquiries could not locate that insurer but did determine that CGU Insurance Limited 
was the insurer on risk up until 30 June 1979.  Consequently, Mr Davies sued CGU but only for 
any damage caused to him up to 30 June 1979.   

CGU resisted Mr Davies' claim, arguing that it was not liable.  It argued that the insurer that in-
sured R Fowler Limited as at August 1979 was liable to compensate Mr Davies and it was too 
bad for him if that insurer could not be identified.   

Mr Davies died and his widow completed the case in the Dust Diseases Tribunal of NSW.  Judge 
Kearns of the DDT found in Mrs Davies' favour on 12 December 2013, ordering CGU to pay her 
compensation.   

CGU then appealed to the NSW Court of Appeal which, on 11 February 2015, unanimously dis-

missed CGU's appeal.   

CGU has made an Application for Special Leave to the High Court of Australia to appeal against 
the decision of the NSW Court of Appeal.  The Special Leave Application will be heard later this 
year.   

If Mrs Davies is successful, it will allow those with silicosis, asbestosis and other occupational 
dust diseases to recover compensation for their disease in circumstances where the former em-
ployer no longer exists and the last insurer on risk cannot be found but some earlier insurer can 
be.   

Gerard McMahon Newcastle Office 
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From the Desk of Our Lawyers 

You can contact Turner 

Freeman on their Toll Free 

Number : 1800 800 088 
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You may wish to take part in research looking at your experience of meso-

thelioma over time. We are interested in how you feel (your quality of life), 

your worries and mood (anxiety and depression) and the support you 

might need.  

The research involves filling out some forms, and allowing us access to 

your medical information. Some hospital sites also offer optional parts of 

the study you can choose to be involved in. These include checking your 

weight and eating and how well you can move around. You might also like 

to donate an additional blood sample to help us understand how your 

body is responding to mesothelioma.  

If you would like further information on the study, please contact Mr. Ja-

son Fowler, Study Coordinator, on 1800 778 167 or by e-mail,  

jason.fowler@sydney.edu.au. 

Your contribution could make a difference to people diagnosed 
with mesothelioma. 

 
This study is being carried out by the Centre for Medical Psychology & Evidence-based 

Decision-making (CeMPED) at the University of Sydney and the Asbestos Diseas-
es Research Institute (ADRI) and is funded by the Cancer Institute NSW. The peo-
ple responsible for the study are: 
A/Professor Janette Vardy, Medical Oncologist, Concord Repatriation General 
Hospital  (CRGH) 

Dr Haryana Dhillon, Behavioral Scientist, CeMPED  

Dr Steven Kao, Research Fellow, ADRI 

Dr Melanie Price, Psychologist, CeMPED 

Mr Jason Fowler, PhD Fellow, ADRI 

Ms Anne Warby, Research Officer, ADRI 

The study has been approved by the Ethics Review Committee (Concord Zone) of the 
Sydney Local Health District. Any person with concerns or complaints about the 
conduct of this study should contact the Executive Officer on 02-9767 5622 and 
quote protocol number HREC/13/CRGH/127. 

Do you have malignant mesothelioma? 

mailto:jason.fowler@sydney.edu.au
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Remember ADFA is always looking for Volunteers. If you would like to join us or find out 

ways in which you can help, please give Jean a call on 9637-8759 

Don’t forget that the adfa meetings are 

on the second Wednesday of the month 

at 1:00pm here at Granville. We would 

love you to come & join us for a chat & a 

cuppa and to meet the                     

Executives and members... 

Jocelyn brings many years of nursing experience to 

ADRI to support patients with malignant 

mesothelioma and their carers.  

Jocelyn can provide up-to-date clinical information 

and offer support. She works in collaboration with 

other health care professionals to ensure a 

multidisciplinary approach is provided. 

As part of the ADRI team she is informed of the latest 

research studies and clinical trials. 

C a l l  J o c e l y n  o n  

0 2  9 7 6 7 9 8 5 4  

I f  y o u  w o u l d  l i k e  t o  c h a t  c o n f i d e n t i a l l y   

p l e a s e  c a l l  J o c e l y n .  

T u e s d a y - T h u r s d a y  

9 a m - 3 p m  

  

I have now settled into the slower lifestyle of beautiful North West Tasmania.  My home overlooks the 

Forth Valley. Forth is halfway between Devonport and Ulverstone. Tasmania is an island of contrasts. 

For example I am only 10 minutes from a beach and one hour from Cradle Mountain. Also in the North 

West is the Narawntapu National Park. This is one of the best places in Tasmania to view wildlife such 

as the Forester Kangaroo, Bennetts Wallaby and wombats. There is also a chance of spotting a Tasma-

nian Devil. Ironically this National Park was previously called the Asbestos Range National Park. Small 

quantities of asbestos, among other minerals, were once mined in areas beyond the Asbestos Range, 

but never actually in the Asbestos Range itself, despite the name of the park, hence the name change. If 

any of you are planning a visit to the North West of Tasmania then please feel free to call in for a cuppa. 

The adfa Executives have my contact details. Cheers Judy Horobin. 

Hello from Judy Horobin in Tasmania.. 
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“He’s Been Everywhere Man” 

 

This year’s Christmas in July we are off to 

AUNTY MOLLY’S WINTERFEST SHOW 

Where you will have the pleasure of joining in with 

international recording artist LUCKY STARR 

 

Join us in a festive two course lunch of Turkey, 

Ham & Cranberry Sauce with Plum Pudding and        

all the trimmings plus entertainment at                                      

THE OLDE BACKHOUSE 

 

When are we going: Wednesday 29 July 2015 

for a bus trip to Morisset to join Toni at the helm to 

help make your luncheon a very Christmas experience. 

Cost per person: $40…includes Bus, Meal & Entertainment 

Drinks to be purchased by yourself. 

To Book your place, please contact Jean on 1800 006 196 

RSVP:  3 June 2015 – Payments to be made by 8 July 2015 
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This is my Australian tribute page for ADAO's 11th annual asbestos awareness 

Conference to be held in Washington, DC, April 2015.  Suzanne Howarth Mary 

Heddles and Lorraine Langdon Villalba are 3 very brave and amazing super Aus-

tralian Warriors who like me, are living with mesothelioma.  Thank you to ADAO, 

Marilyn Amento and Linda Reinstein for helping this wonderful Australian Tribute 

page come together.  



 

 

Thank you to our Members  
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n h a d s 
NEWCASTLE and HUNTER 

Asbestos 

Thank you to our Members  
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Action Demolition & Asbestos Removal Pty Ltd 



 

 

Asbestos Diseases Foundation of Australia Inc. 

Suite 3, Ground Floor 

133-137 Parramatta Road 

P.O. Box 484 

Granville NSW 2142 

Toll Free: 1800 006 196 

Phone: (02) 9637 8759 

B    N A SBESTOS 

NOW! 


